Derry Downtown Committee

Minutes of May 26, 2011 Meeting

George Sioras, Gordon Graham, Stu Arnett, Beverly Ferrante, Joanna Bostwick, Bob Cavanna, Dave Milz, Dave Nelson

Minutes of March 24, 2011 meeting approved as presented.

Review of recommendations to the Town Council regarding development of the Abbot Court parcels.  The final draft was approved as presented.  We agreed to attach a reference copy of the "Option D" drawing from Arnett. et. al. to the letter of recommendation, for clarification.  Approved by unanimous consent.

Discussion of the downtown tax incentive proposal.

Motion to express to the Derry Town Council that the Derry Downtown Committee supports adoption of  the Community Tax Revitalization Incentives for the areas of downtown as shown on the attached map, including the Central Business District and four additional parcels.  Approved by unanimous consent.

Sub-group updates.

Opera House events.  Two new events scheduled in May.  Looking to establish cross promotion with downtown restaurants and other businesses open during event hours.  Working to establish external programming partnerships and bolster marketing expertise with outside assistance.

NEIMT.  Planning to open July 5 at 6 W. Broadway location.

Crosswalks.  The plan is to repaint the crosswalks on Broadway in white paint, and discontinue the use of brick red.  The sense of the Derry Downtown Committee is that we want to keep the brick red center field with white borders.  There is a perception of insufficient pedestrian friendliness in the downtown, as highlighted by a recent letter in the Nutfield News.  Police enforcement is a matter of staffing prioritization.  Do we need better signage?  More active enforcement?  We discussed ways of achieving "traffic calming".

The old gas station (Benson's) is *not* coming down this year.

The old CVS building is under purchase agreement by Head Start.  This will bring 50 - 75 employees into the downtown area.  The deal has not closed, yet, however.

The Chinese restaurant at the corner of Crystal Avenue had received approval from the ZBA for a zero-setback, two story building, and was waiting for the intersection work to be completed. The project will hopefully go forward now.  George Sioras will follow up with the owner.

Reviewed and discussed a presentation by the Parking Subcommittee, with GIS maps prepared by Doug Rathburn.  The committee explained the source of data and the methodology used to assign parking demand values, based on our Site Plan Regulations, and parking supply values, based on a parking space survey, to each parcel in the Central Business District.  The maps indicated areas of localized under and over supply of parking relative to the localized parking demand.

Commentary and discussion:

The "No Parking" signs on Abbot Court should be rotated 90 degrees, so they are parallel with the street.

Should the vacant lot (Red Oak Properties) next to the Opera House be pursued as a recommendation for the Town Council to ad parking supply in the short to intermediate term?  The consensus of the committee is: YES.

Does the committee need more information before we can make a specific recommendation on parking needs and priorities?  The consensus of the committee is: NO.

The committee should make general recommendations for a parking strategy for downtown and not get too wrapped up in specific parcels and specific deals.  We have identified a deficiency of public parking at the west end of Broadway.  The committee recommends that the Town Council set aside funds for this improvement.

This additional parking will assist in the implementation of "Option D" for Abbot Court, in that there will not be a significant long term net contribution of public parking from that development.

The summary recommendations of the Derry Downtown Committee for improvements in downtown parking are as follows:

· DDC found that the data from the Parking Subcommittee was enough to make recommendations to the Town Council

· That West Broadway area near Opera House needs additional parking – it is parking priority one – for short to intermediate term (now-10 years)

· That providing additional parking in Opera House area would complement the development of the Abbot Square (town-owned) properties, as they would be developed as a later phase, and this would permit economic activities to begin without waiting for Abbot Court’s development (generate activity now)

· That there are at least two options for parking at this area, but we know that one would cost up to $140,000, and to move this issue, a budgeted amount is needed now

· That the Town should budget for this parking, and that if either of the two options near the Opera House do not result in successful-advantageous terms for the Town, these funds would be used to develop Abbot Court parking

· That the Town Council (via the Town’s Agent) will need to negotiate and approve any terms before any spending commitment is made.

· That the DDC recommends this be part of the upcoming FY 2012 Town Budget

